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1.0 Application 

 
This incorporated plan applies to the streets and areas covered by HO401 ‘Lilydale 
Street Trees’ in Anderson Street, Castella Street, Clarke Street, Cave Hill Road 
(south), The Eyrie (part), and historic trees along the western boundary of Lilydale 
Recreation Reserve, Lilydale. It does not apply to trees in Main Street.  

 
 

2.0 Description of Significance 
For a complete statement of significance, refer to the document incorporated into 
the Yarra Ranges Planning Scheme under the Schedule to Clause 72.04 entitled, 
‘Lilydale Historic Street Trees Statement of Significance, June 2022.’ 
 
3.0 No Planning Permit Required 

 
Under Clause 43.01-2 of the Planning Scheme, no planning permit is required for 
the following works within that portion of HO401 subject to the Heritage Overlay:- 
 
 Any pruning involved in day to day maintenance of the trees including; 

clearance for vehicle/pedestrian space, clearance for powerlines and removal 
of damaged or diseased branches 

 
Any buildings or works not located within the drip line of a tree  


